MILTON BOROUGH COUNCIL 
(Hybrid Meeting)
May 25, 2022
7:00 p.m.
The meeting was called to order by President Walker. The following Councilpersons were present:  
Mrs. Meckley, Mr. John Pfeil, Mr. Walker, Mr. Derr, Mr. Dale Pfeil, Mr. Medina, Mr. Robol, Ms. Fawess, and Mr. Swartz. Also in attendance were Jess Novinger, Shelly Sandstrom, Sam Shaffer, Mayor Aber, Attorney Wiley, Chief Zettlemoyer, Doug Diehl, Deputy Fire Chief Joe Lupo, and Matt Stulberg from the Standard-Journal. Mr. Moralez joined via zoom.
Minutes:  On motion of Mr. John Pfeil, seconded by Mr. Dale Pfeil and carried, Council approved the minutes from the May 11, 2022, Council meeting. 

Report of the Borough Manager: Mrs. Novinger informed Council that the pre-construction meeting with Dutchman on Monday, May 16th to finalize any remaining details on the construction of the new cemetery garage went very well. All supplies for the project have been ordered. Dutchman assured us that once all the supplies and materials were delivered it would take them two days to actually construct the building. The most delayed item right now is the trusses. 

Next, she stated that she met with Pat Mack, of the Housing Authority for Northumberland County. He is currently in the process of applying for a HUD grant to increase camera coverage and security measures at the three housing locations within the Borough (Mahoning Acres, Hepburn Acres & Milton Towers). He stated that the Housing Authority would be willing to work with MPD should the need to access any camera footage arise. He is asking the Borough to write a letter of support for this application. The project narrative states that these security measures and increased camera coverage are proactive and preventative in nature. She asked for Council’s consideration to allow her to write a letter in support of this grant application and project. On motion of Mrs. Meckley, seconded by Ms. Fawess and carried, Council approved this request. 
Mrs. Novinger reported that tomorrow at 10:00 a.m., there will be a bid opening in Council Chambers for the engineering of the demolition of 332 Beaver Street, which the Borough acquired at tax sale with CDBG monies in order to fight blight within the Borough. Once engineering is awarded, it is anticipated that the actual demolition of the single-family-home will be very timely. 

She informed Council that she attended the Keystone Municipal Insurance Trust’s (KMIT) annual meeting at the Hershey Hotel today and will offer any updates she received at the meeting. 


Report of the Mayor:  Mayor Aber reminded Council of the Memorial Day Service at Harmony Cemetery on Monday, May 30th at 10:00 a.m.

Report of the President of Council:  President Walker thanked Chief Zettlemoyer and the officers for their presence at the schools. 
Report of Chief of Police:  Chief Zettlemoyer reported that they have had a busy two weeks with issues at the school and assured Council that the Department has a very good relationship with the school district. Parking and speed enforcement continues throughout the Borough. 

Report of Public Works Director:  Sam Shaffer reported that mowing continues. He did have a new hire for mowing today. He and Mrs. Novinger are looking at paving throughout the Borough streets and possible alleys. 
Report of the Fire Chief:   Deputy Chief Lupo reported that in May so far, the Fire Department has responded to 22 calls for service with 244 manhours. He also stated they had a drill at Weis Warehouse last night. 

Public Comments:  There were no public comments. 

Public Works and Cemeteries:   No report, but Mr. John Pfeil updated Council that the Community Pool Committee has met, and the next step will be to do a survey to see if Milton is a pool community. 

Public Safety:  


A.
On motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Mr. Swartz and carried, Council approved a request from


T.I.M.E. to use Lincoln Park for First Fridays/Music in the Park on June 3rd, July 1st, and August 5th.

General Government and Finance:  


A.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. Medina and carried, Council adopted Resolution #22-05


to approve the transfer of the restaurant liquor license from Turbot Township, with amendments that 


this will not be an entertainment establishment. Mrs. Meckley and  Mr. Moralez were opposed. 

B.
With regard to the ordinances regarding the keeping of animals in the Borough, Doug Diehl addressed


Council  that he has researched this in depth, particularly having chickens/fowl in the Borough. Due to


safety and disease issues, he is recommending that Council make no exceptions to this. President 


Walker asked the General Government and Finance Committee to work with Mr. Diehl on the 


Ordinance changes.

C.
On motion by Mr. Moralez, seconded by Mr. Dale Pfeil, a roll-call vote of 8 – 1 with 1 abstention, 


Council voted to authorize the amending the parking ordinance on Broadway which will eliminate 


parking along the street from the railroad tracks to the eastern limits of the Borough. Doug Diehl has 


spoken with PennDOT and measured the road and 
concluded with PennDOT that the road is not 


suitable to have parking along the street. Mr. Dale Pfeil stated that in 2021 there were 96 citations, 130 


traffic stops, 6 DUIs, and 13 non-reportable accidents along Broadway. President Walker asked that an 


amendment be added to the motion that would waive all fees associated with zoning and building 


codes for Broadway residents for one year to help ease into the changes. 

E.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. Derr and carried, Council approved paying the bills 



from General Fund, Reserve, Payroll, Community Pool, Liquid Fuels, and Cemetery accounts in the 


amount of $157,738.40. 

President Walker thanked those on the Broadway Parking Committee for their research and work on a very difficult task.

There being no further questions or business, on motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Ms. Fawess and carried, Council adjourned at 7:49 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted:






Shelly Sandstrom






Secretary/Treasurer 

